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Excellendes,

At the outset, we would like to once again expressde@pest appreciatidor the trust
andconfidencethe President of the General Assembly plased inus by appointing uasCo-
Chairs of the Intergovernmental Negotiationson the question of equitable representation on
and increase in the membership of the Security Council and other related mdtielSdourity
Council (GN) during the 7% session of the General Assemblye will continue to facilitate this

process in a way that ensures its transparency, inclusivity and Member State driven nature.

So far,we have conductetivo rounds of IGN meetings The first meeting took place on
26 £27 January2023 and the second on-1l& February2023 Alongside these meetings, the-Co
Chairs have met, engaged and consulted extensivehalhitiierestedlember States and Groups
of States. These meetings and exchanges will contidueng our CeChairmanshipin order to

find the spaces of convergeneeabling Member Statés movethisimportantprocess forward.

Having said that, we believe we have foundpaning that will make a positive impact
on the IGN process as a wholeone that enhances itrking methods and its transpareranyd
maintains its credibility Throughout the first and second IGN meetings, and from our extensive
meetings and exchanges with Member States and Groups of States;Ghaichave heard the
consistent andlear callsfor webcastingand recorekeepingof the IGN meetings. This matter is
of specific importance to smaller Permanent Missiomgich face particular challenges in
following the numerougarallelprocesses durinthe General Assemblgession, as well as other

meetingsatthe United Nations.



Based on the convargy positions oMember States and Groups of States that we have been

able to identify from our engagement with these would like tarecommend the following

1. Towebcast thefirst segmentof each ofthe IGN meetings i.e.the debate whergtates
have the possibility to delivgareparedstatements until the list of speakers is exhausted.
The second segment of the meetjngBich takes the form ofaninteractive disassion
will not be webcastWe suggest to start proceseg this way at the next meeting of the
IGN scheduled for 9 and 10 March 2023.

2. That the Office of the President of the General Assen{GA) works with the
Department for General Assembly a@dnference Manageme(f@GACM) to establish
aspecific websiteto act as a repository of tliecordings of the webcasts as well as of the
letters,decisionsand otherdocuments related to the IGN processwell as link to the
OHPEHU 6WDW H\WAY a\startingy/ poiatH & woMd kindly encourageMember
Statesto email their statement$o e-statements@un.oygreferablyat least 2 hourg

advanceof eachmeeting both to facilitate interpretation and publishthe statementsn

e-statementén theUnited Nations Journal

Excellendes,

We believe and hope, that the aforementiomedommendationgwhen put into practice

+will be most useful for


mailto:e-statements@un.org
https://journal.un.org/

